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21 November 2007

M John Key MP
Leader of the Opposition
Parliament House
Parliament Buildings
WELLINGTON

Dear Mr Key

‘Thank you for your letter of 16 November suggesting that | may inquirc into how Ms Clarc
Curran was engaged on a short-term contract within the Ministry for the Environment.

As your letter acknowledges, you and I agree on the importance of public service
neutrality. Your letter implies two reasons why you think this case may demonstrate a
departure from neutrality.

First, you say thal Ms Curran is a Labour Party activist; presumably you point that out
because you think it is a matter of concern. In my report last weck, and repeatedly in the
years beforehand, I have upheld the rights of public servants to hold political affliations so
fong as they do not bring their jobs into-politics, or their politics into their job. There is
nothing in the short term contract that Ms Curran held which suggosts it is onc of the very
small number of jobs where demonstrated political impartiafty is required.

Accordingly, 1 do not see that party affiliation in itself is a basis for concern on this
occasion.

Sccondly, you raise a concern that the contract may have been inappropriate because you
suggest that any ministerial suggestion will influence officials.

1t is fundamental to an impartial public service that public service managers must make
decisions on who to employ or retain on short term contracts on the basis of merit, and
‘must not accept inappropriate influence. As T explained last week, the idea that Ministers
might occasionally contribute to thinking on employment matters is not new and, when
carefully managed, not problematic. The issue in this case is whether the proccss was
managed with sufficient care by everybody involved to ensure that conflicts were avaided.
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[image: image2.png]As you will be aware, the Deputy State Scrvices Commissioner, Mr Renaie, has already
reviewed a number of aspects of Ms Curran’s contract to the Ministry in the context of

Clarifying the selostion process used to contract her. His report to Mr Mallard has already
been released.

While this process has given Mr Rennie a good understanding of the overall picture, there
are further matters which require clarification, particularly surounding whether and how

y contlicts of intorest were identified and managed. Over the next few weeks Mr Rennie
will talk to relevant Ministry staff and other partics to confirm the facts and to draw any
appropriate conclusions.

You have suggested I should retain Mr Hunn again. 1 see no need to do that. Mr Rennie
has the necessary powers to rapidly asscmble a full and indepth review of the facts
covering the actions of everyone included.

Since you published your letter to me I have been asked by the media how I intend to

respond, If requested, T will make this letter available to the media. I have also copied this
letter to the Minister of State Services.

Yours sincerely

Mark Prebble
Commissioner

Hon. David Parker
Minister of State Services





